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TRINITY ELCA LUTHERAN CHURCH NEWSLETTER
140 N. 7™ AVENUE | WEST BEND, WI 53095 | 262.334.2125 | trinitywestbend.com

Dear Trinity Community,

The building is open and things are moving toward a new day in our life together—
but we also continue to be a Church without walls. We are putting together a team to
look at how we can be more active in our fellowship together and in service to our
ministries and our community. We hope to develop new opportunities to be together
outside the building, like worship in the park! We will continue to offer an online presence
alongside our in-person opportunities for worship, growth and fellowship.

At Pentecost we celebrated the Spirit’s call to reach out in ever wider circles with the
love and promise of God. And, because we are open to that call, that means we are
always being made new. Step by step we will be moving forward surrounded by the love
and promise of God.

Even pre-COVID-19, we have always been, and will continue to be on a journey of
evolution and change that are mixed and blessed with moments of needed rest and
renewal. The key to being in harmony with evolution and change is to find balance.
Summer brings opportunities for the pace of life to slow, for our families to enjoy

time together and for all of us to renew our own spirits. This summer in particular may
include activities that were postponed due to the pandemic—most likely with a renewed
appreciation for them. Some things that fall into that category at Trinity are:

- resuming a revised version of Pastor Dave’s sabbatical plans, PHASE 1 taking place
during the month of July (more information on page 3)

- Vacation Bible Experience for all kids age 3 up to entering 7th grade,
happening June 14th-18th (more information on page 4), and

- the high school youth summer servant trip, happening August 4th-10th (see page 4).

Whatever forms of summer renewal you will be enjoying, we wish you blessings along
the way. At the same time we invite you to a new day for our congregation. In the

building and outside its walls we are God’s children—loved and cared for, called to
love and care for each other, and sent to share God’s love and promise everywhere.

Hear and live the GOOD NEWS! New, old, resting and working ... we are the children of
God. Let us claim this identity wherever we are this summer and renew the Spirit within
us.

Yours in Christ,

R )l fadtot (138,

Pastor Dave and Pastor Cristy ‘



Sometimes you just can’t
say’fﬂwl/%enough—

HAZEL & GREG GRIFFIN | Hazel has been

a member of Trinity for 35+ years—it might
surprise some of you that Greg has never been
a member of Trinity. Well, at least not ‘officially"
Greg is, however, an integral, valued and loved
part of the Trinity family.

Before any more is said, you should know if
the Griffins had it their way, they would not
be highlighted for their service—as they
don't serve for recognition and are quite
comfortable in their usual spaces—around
the corner (on the piano) or up in the balcony.
But the truth is, Trinity owes these two a
great debt of gratitude.

Hazel has served Trinity in countless ways
that include, but are not limited to: teaching
Sunday School, accompanying the children’s
choir, helping develop and accompanying the
Created to Praise service, founding Trinity’s
Cantata (and selecting all the music), founding
the har @ group (for the purpose of helping
others in our community), founding Trinity’s
Incredible Edibles bake sale (again, to reach
out to others in need by funding the Helping
Hands fund), introducing Trinity to God’s
Work. Our Hands. day of service (helping
others in our community ... hmmm, I think

there is a theme here!) and— So. Much. More.
While we are blessed to have her as Trinity’s
Music Coordinator, Hazel's gifts, service and
contributions go way outside, over, above and
beyond any job description or pay scale.

Greg has also been very involved in many
aspects of the ministry of the church, but
when COVID-19 found us closing our doors
last March, he single-handedly stepped up
and into a new role, recording and producing
our online worship presence. Not because

he knew “how” at the time, but because he
knew it was important and he was willing to
learn. Greg has volunteered and dedicated
more hours than he will admit to (each and
every week) ensuring Trinity has the best online
presence we can possibly have.

Please take time to say THANK YOU to Hazel
and Greg. Trinity is better (over, above and
beyond) for their faith, their spirit, their
dedication and example, for their service and
for their love.

THANKFUL w, BLESSED

Thankful for years of service from our outgoing Council

members | Trinity has certainly been blessed by the dedication and service of our outgoing
Council members. Each of these members served 5 months beyond what would have been the end
of their terms, if not for COVID-19.

Cindy Tikusis | During her three-year term serving on Trinity’s Council, Cindy was a member
of what turned out to be our very active Ministry Support Team. Cindy’s faith is aparent and

her input and participation has been a gift on many levels. She is also involved with the Trinity
Comforters, volunteering for various office duties and takes care of changing the worship
paraments for the church seasons along with other varied behind-the-scenes tasks.

| agreed to join the council because | was asked. | wasn't sure if this was something | was called
to do so | decided to give it a try. As part of my responsibilities as a councim member, | agreed
to serve on the Ministry Support team. Over the past 3 years the team has worked on reviewing
the employee handbook, written up job descriptions and, most importantly, talked with staff
members to make sure they have what they need to do their jobs. We are so thankful for Shirl
Curreri and Cheryl Scaffidi and were saddened to get their resignations. But what was truly
amazing was how God provided the right people at the right time to fill those positions: Sue
Beekman, Parish Coordinator; Alyssa Brockman, Children’s Ministry Coordinator; and Sandy
Poenitsch, Communication Coordinator. We have an amazing God who knows our needs before
we do and plants the seeds. All we have to do is listen for those urges. So for me while | enjoyed
being on the council it led me to being on the Ministry Support team, which, for now at least, is
where | belong. —CINDY TIKUSIS

Hazel Griffin | During her three-year term serving on the Trinity’s Council, Hazel took the lead
on the Outreach ministry team. And, during that time she implemented and organized Trinity’s
involvement in God’s Work. Our Hands. day of service and encouraged many others to get
involved in various outreach programs. Hazel has many gifts freely shared that include a variety
of ways Trinity (and each of us) can make a difference for others, in and outside our buiding.

| asked to be considered for a council opening when the words from Matthew West'’s song “Do
Something” hit home after thinking to myself and hearing from others one too many times that “we
should " (fill in the blank with your not-so-secret wish for Trinity).”

“I'm so tired of talking about how we are God’s hands and feet, but it’s easier to say than to be, live like angels
of apathy who tell ourselves, ‘It’s alright, somebody else will do something.”

If not us, then who if not me and you? It's time for us to do something. If not now, then when"?
It's not enough to do nothing; it’s time for us to do something.”

I would like to thank the many, many members who did “do something” to support new and old
outreach opportunities with time, talents and resources, exceeding our expectations by far. Who ever
dreamed that we would raise thousands of dollars for community projects or collect over 2000 pair of
underwear for children in our schools? God can do amazing things through us when we say, “Yes!”

Thank you to the Outreach Team members Diane Nielsen, Delores Harder, Jay & Denise Riederer,
Carrie Pierce, Sue Walker, Denise & John Kenworthy, Sandy Poenitsch, Hayley Kodorsky, Ronna Corliss,
Melissa Parchim, and Daniel Schmidt who headed up specific outreach ministries. Special thanks

to a core team of Sandy Poenitsch, Amy Kreutzer, Carrie Pierce, Wendy Johnson, Candy Sarauer, and
Dawn Spaeth who put in countless hours organizing the major fundraiser events. Thank you to Shirl
Curreri for all that she did to keep members informed and to keep us organized (and also for cutting
hundreds of squares of fleece for blankets)!

Thank you to everyone who followed the path from “we should” to “I will.” ...and finally, thank
you to the newly elected council members for answering the call to serve. | look forward to the new
opportunities and ideas you will bring to us! May God bless you in your service.. —HAZEL GRIFFIN

Sandy Poenitsch | Sandy just ended two consecutive three-year terms of service on Trinity’s
Council, much of that time serving as the Council Secretary. Over her terms she also served

on the Invitation, Stewardship, Outreach and Worship & Music teams. As part of the Invitation
initiative, Sandy designed the welcome packets and directional signs inside our entrances. She
was hired late last year to fill the new part-time staff position at Trinity as the Communication
Coordinator.

It has been an honor to serve as a member of Trinity’s council and | would encourage others to

get involved in more aspects of Trinity’s ministries. The work of the church is ongoing and living

our our mission to share God'’s love and promise in new and creative ways involves more than just
worshiping on weekends or remaining within our own comfort zones. If you hear the call, please
answer it! Get involved, you will not only make a difference for others—you will be changed in the
process. | am excited for the newly elected council members and for leadership of council president,
Anita McClain. It will be good for Trinity to have new voices and representation at the table! God bless
our ever-evolving journey as children and disciples of God. —SANDY POENITSCH



A new day. A new policy.

In keeping with the CDC COVID-19 guidelines,
effective MAY 19, 2021 the policy of Trinity
Lutheran Church is that:

¢ Those who are FULLY VACCINATED
masking is optional for all activities inside Trinity.

e Those who are NOT VACCINATED should continue to wear a mask for all activities
inside Trinity—especially and always while singing in worship. The exception will be
those who cannot mask for medical reasons.

\“‘ NOT VACCINATED

LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR
BY CONTINUING TO

WEAR A MASK

¢ We will continue to maintain social distanced seating inside the sanctuary and in all
activities until numbers reach a point where that is no longer possible.

HERE IS THE RATIONALE. Almost all medical authorities are in agreement that those
who are fully vaccinated do not significantly risk spreading the disease to anyone else.
Those who are not vaccinated still have a moderate risk of contracting the disease and
possibly spreading it to other non-vaccinated persons. Further, there are members

of our congregational community who cannot be vaccinated. Thus we ask all non-
vaccinated people to continue masking at all times - especially during singing because
that is when particulates are spread farther. These measures can be revisited and dropped
when our community reaches a higher level of community (herd) immunity.

These policies arise out of love and care for one another. Paul writes in Galatians 5:
For you were called to freedom, brothers and sisters; only do not use
your freedom as an opportunity for self-indulgence, but through love
become slaves to one another. For the whole law is summed up in a single
commandment, ‘You shall love your neighbor as yourself.

In the end we cannot force anyone follow the guidelines and policy - but as Christians
reaching out in Christian love, we offer this guidance for the good of God’s people. The
Church must always call people to the vision of Christ for our life together. We pray

that individuals will put the well-being of others ahead of personal preference and
practice sharing God'’s love through continuing to wear a mask if not fully vaccinated.

Through the summer months...

IN-PERSON WORSHIP SERVICES will, FOR THE SUMMER MONTHS, remain as they are,
blended and with prerecorded music. There are plans to introduce some live special
music pieces as we work our way through the summer and closer to Fall. We have
resumed singing during worship - especially during times of singing, if you are not
vaccinated we ask you to please wear a mask.

COMMUNION will continue to be offered using the pre-filled wafer/juice cups.

TAKING ADVANTAGE OF SUMMER AND TRINITY’S PATIO AREA may also include
opportunities for pop-up outdoor coffee hours and other small group gatherings!

GOD WILLING by September we envision NO masks, NO social distancing, LIVE music,
coffee hours shared inside and ... LOTS OF HUGS!

Welcome to our newly elected council members!
Madison Gieryn, Nate Kenworthy, Jay Reiderer and Candy Sarauer will join Anita
McClain, Paul Bauman, Charlie Hillman, Todd Markgraf, Aaron Pierce, Penny Bergerud
and Bryan Johnson! We are well represented and blessed by these Trinity members.

Every believer has received grace gifts, so use them
to Serve one another as faithful stewards of the
many-colored tapestry of God’s grace. 1 PETER 4:10

sabebat-i-cal
/so'badak(a)!/
noun

a period of paid
leave granted for
study or travel.
Time to renew,
refresh and
restore.

A sabbatical
Pastor Dave

Pastor Dave will be taking a revised
version of the previously-planned
sabbatical that was postponed last year
due to COVID-19. Instead of taking the
usual three-consecutive month-long
period of time, he has chosen to take his
sabbatical in three separate one-month
phases, as follows:

In JULY 2021, Pastor Dave will take the
month to allow himself to step back, take
a breath, work on healthy habits and seek
a renewed spirit to prepare for the

work ahead.

In OCTOBER 2021, Pastor Dave will take
the month to work on the completion of a
synod analysis for the ELCA Synod
Anti-Racism team.

In JANUARY 2022, Pastor Dave will take
the month to work on some aspects of the
Trinity Congregation’s 100th Anniversary
celebration.

Thank you to everyone in our congregation
for making possible this opportunity for
renewal. —Pastor Dave

RELAK
RENEW

RESTORE

Please keep Pastor Dave in your
prayers daily—that he may be able to
rest, find a healthy balance for himself
and, in the process, restore a renewed
Spirit within.



WAYPOST

CROSSWAYS CAMPING MINISTRIES

TRINITY HIGH SCHOOL
SUMMER 2021 SERVANT TRIP

Open to all high school youth from
Grade 9 by Fall 2021 up to 2021 High
School Graduates

Crossway’s Waypost Camp
in Hatley, WI. Surrounded by
Roosevelt National Forest and three miles
north of Rocky Mountain National Park.

AUGUST 4™-10™

We’'ll travel by vans to Waypost Camp
located on Mission Lake, about 30 minutes
southeast of Wausau, Waypost has a rich
history can be traced back to 1942. The land

is rich in history and abundant in natural
beauty and resources, with over a mile and a
half of natural shoreline., There we will stay in
and enjoy an outdoor setting while exploring
issues of caring for creation and environmental
service.

While we are learning and serving, we’ll also
leave plenty of time to take in all that the
camp has to offer and have lots of fun!!

SPACE IS LIMITED
AND FILLING UP!

CONTACT Pastor Cristy ASAP!
TEXT—262-482-0792
cschoob@trinitywestbend.com
or—Remind app.

S June -1
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ROCKY

RAILWAY

Fun for all KIDS from 3 years old up to entering 7TH grade!
ROCKY RAILWAY VACATION BIBLE EXPERIENCE

the Best week of summer!

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH | 140 N. 7th AVE. | WEST BEND, W1 53040
« New Friends! ‘ Zil ] « Creative Games!

+ Surprising Adventures!

senb your kiPs on a MountainTOP Abventure!

At Rocky Railway VBX, kids discover Jesus' power can pull them through life's ups and downs.
Rocky Railway is filled with incredible Bible-learning experiences kids see, hear, touch, and
even taste! Sciency-Fun Gizmos, team-building games, cool Bible songs, and tasty treats are
just a few of the standout activities that help faith flow into real life. Plus, we'll help kids
discover how to see evidence of God in everyday life—something we call God Sightings.

Get ready to hear that phrase a lot!

Parents, grandparents and friends are invited to join us for the RoCky wrap—up
each day at 11:10 AM—a daily exploration of why we can trust Jesus!

For more information, contact Alyssa Brockman trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com

SPRING CLEANING?2??
8ring your shoes to Trinity!!!

RePurpose YOUR SHOES

We are still accepting gently used or new shoe donations
at the church as an ongoing fundraiser for Trinity’s Youth program.
In addition to our youth program, this collection supports micro-enterprises
around the world. TRINITY OFFICE OPEN WEEKDAYS 8AM-3M

Real diversity and inclusion doesn’t mean that we will always agree.
It means that even when we disagree, we can still respect each other.
We can vehemently disagree with someone’s ideology while
passionately pursuing their humanity. —JUSTIN JONES-FOSU



COLLIN BERGERUD

Graduating from West Bend West

on June 5th. Collin will attend MSOE
for Mechanical Engineering and
hopefully continue playing tennis for
MSOE as well.

ASHLEY GRANGER

Graduating from West Bend West on
June 5th. Ashley will be attending
MPTC in fall to study nursing.

ELISE MARLETT

Graduating from West Bend East High
School on June 5th. Elise will be going
to St. Olaf College this fall to major in
psychology and minor in education.

REMEMBER,

when you're in a position

to help someone,

BE GLAD AND DO IT.
thats God answering someone
else’s prayer through you.

By #SPEIKLIFE

JULIA BRUDER

Graduating as Salutatorian from
West Bend West High School. Julia
will be attending UW-Oshkosh to
study Nursing. She already has

her CNA License and her goal is to
become a Nurse Practitioner.

CLAYTON KAPPLER
Graduating from Kewaskum High
School on June 4th. Clayton plans to
pursue an electrical apprenticeship
with Pieper Power in Fond Du Lac.

EMILY NELSON

Graduating from West Bend East.
Emily will be going to UW-Stevens
Point in fall pursuing a degree in
Health Services and/or Business.

JOSCELYNNE CADENCE CLARK
Graduating from West Bend East
on June 5th. Joscelynne will attend
UW-Washington County to study
education and art in hopes to
become a High School art teacher.

\ Cluss of 2021
Magrady Ellis

MAGRADY ELLIS

Graduating from Kettle Moraine
Lutheran High School on June 6th.
Magrady is headed to North Park
University in lllinois.

COLIN WILLIAMS

Graduating from Slinger High School
on June 6th. Colin plans to attend
Marquette with a double major in
history and education.

Gracious and Loving God,

WE ASK, NOW,
for your almighty hand
to be upon our graduates
as they and their families
celebrate this milestone.

MAY THEY FIND COMFORT
from our community’s continued
embrace and support
as they journey through life.

MAY THEY FIND STRENGTH
in their academic preparation
—bless their lives from this day on
with goodness and success as they
begin a new chapter in their lives.

ENABLE THEM
- to stay true to their dreams
for your greater glory,
- to discern what is right,
good and just, and
- to use their gifts wisely
and in service to others.

EMPOWER THEM
to walk into the future
guided by your light

WITH '
WITH AND
WITH [fo4/c

so that they may use their talents to,

“Go and do as | have done for you.”

be to them.
AMEN

CONGRATULATIONS TO
ADDITIONAL TRINITY

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATE(S)
NOT PICTURED—

TREVOR GELDNICH
Kewaskum HS



CHILD 'EN’$s
MI ISTRY
END OF YEAR

CELEBR/ TION

Lots of fun, games and catching
some air in the bounce house
filled the morning during the
Children’s Ministry end of year
celebration on May 16th.

THAN ol

Ashley Grander& ) 3C
N \/WN\"X
Madeline George

P

Lexi George
Nicole Hull
Madison Gieryn
Kaitlyn Sparks
Amy Oksiuta
Macy Pawlowski o8
Sue Pawlowski éﬁ( &
Dakota Gunnare )
Victoria Kenworthy
Ava Schiller [
Natalie Granger
Riley Weber
Abby Nelson | (
Connor Scaffidi |
Garrett Clark
Alex Bergerud
Ayla Abraham
Evan Beekman
Tracy Myrhum

Contact Alyssa Brockman
to GET INVOLVED!
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God's work
e Our hand»

God’s Work. Our Hands.

Day of Service
MAY 15TH | BLUE LOTUS FARM & RETREAT CENTER
Thank you to all the Trinity folks who put their hands to good use to
help this beautiful and vital community outreach facility get ready
for the summer season —many hands make light work!




Caste

The Origins
of Our

Discontents

® Isabel
Wilkerso

Winner of the P ze
Authorof THE WARMTH OF OTHER SUNS

BOOK STUDY

Pastor Dave invites everyone
to a book study of

Caste

THURSDAY | JUNE 24T+ | 7 PM

The Pulitzer Prize-winning, bestselling
author of 'The Warmth of Other Suns’
examines the unspoken caste system that
has shaped America and shows how our
lives today are still defined by a hierarchy
of human divisions. This book is highly
acclaimed and should lead to some
interesting discussion.

Come, join us!
...there may even be treats!

e\

Bible Study

With summer activities and
Pastor Dave's sabbatical going on,
we will take the summer off for
Bible study. Watch for the return
of Bible study in the fall.

MDevotions

The ONLINE devotions Pastor Dave
has been providing DAILY since the
pandemic started remain important for
some of our members but, the numbers
have dropped. Taking that and
Pastor Dave's sabbatical into
consideration, we will move to a
once-a-week devotion
that will come out on Wednesdays.
We hope you will continue
to join us as you are able.

little—p,
goes @ 1G ¢, .
\)J ”’//79

When EACH OF US does a little
BIG things can happen!

z
£
= Visit trinitywestbend.com to sign up
& forushering and check out other volunteer
opportunities -or- call or email Sue Beekman
in the church office | 262-334-2125
sbeekman@trinitywestbend.com

FAMILY PROMISE . .
COORDINATORS FamilyPromise
NEEDED—prayerfully
consider volunteering

for this outreach ministry

Family Promise rebuilds lives with compassion
by providing resources and services that
prevent and end homelessness for individuals
and families in Washington County.

TRINITY VOLUNTEER
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THANKYOU to everyone who answered the call to provide
meals for the Family Promise program in May.

Trinity is still seeking a team of people to help coordinate this important outreach
program impacting our community. Please consider this opportunity to become
an integral part of this very important outreach ministry. A team of two people
-OR- two couples would be great to help coordinate this ministry!
sbeekman@trinitywestbend.com

Love thy neighbor. Get vaccinated.
Faiths4Vaccines: A Multifaith Movement
As part of the Faiths4Vaccines initiative, prominent leaders explain how
receivig the vaccine is an expression of love for one’s neighbors.

Faiths4Vaccines

e — -
A Multi, ..th Movement

@faiths4vaccines

Watch it on YouTube | https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=33eLPG2xCEc
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ON THE DAY YOU WERE BORN, GOD DANCED,

ANGELS SANG AND THE STARS ALIGNED.
WE HOPE THAT YOUR BIRTHDAY WILL BE

A HAPPY CELEBRATION FILLED WITH BLESSINGS.

BLESSINGS

Jennifer Campbell 601
Susan Kesy 601

Jason Malecha 602
Paulette Bauer 6|03
Lorence Nehrbass 603
Heidi Odness 6|05
Glen Schweiger 6|05
Eleanor Muraski 6|06
Thomas Bergerud 6 | 07
Tristan Thorin 6|07
Claudia Brehmer 6|10
Mary Seymer 6|10
Christy Starr 6] 10
Krista Gengler 6] 11
Carrie Gresbach 612
Rick Pamperin 6|12

i Tuing
We have continually thanked all the faithful
who have shared their resources during this

challenging time. You have helped us truly be a
Church without walls.

We call on you to continue your faithfulness,
especially during the summer months when
giving often declines.

Please remember your commitment to Trinity
no matter where you travel through the summer
months.

May God bless you in all your summer plans.

hanf you

JarrettYork 612
Carla Gengler 6|14
Steve Walth 6|14
Amanda Daley 6|15
Dale Maule
Bette Zaborowski 6|16
Delores Harder 6|17
Andrew Hull 617
Katie Kershaw 617
Rosemary Fink 618
Robert Harter 618
Richard Sauer 6|18 Patricia Harter 6 |29
Thomas Griffith 6] 19
Marjorie Meier 6|19 Mercedes Loomans 6|29
Nathan Shubat 6|19
James Anderson 6| 20 Patricia Rick 630

Wendy Johnson 6|22
Dennis Dricken 623
Rebecca Schuster 623
Jacqueline Granger 625
6|16 JacobRands 6|25
Faith Disterhaft 626
Daniel Farvour 6|26
Ronald Fink 626

Dale Gunnare 6|26
Megan Foyse 6|27
Margaret Lechner 6|27
June Weiss 6|27

Cody Kershaw 9|29

Gino Dominguez 630

/ \ P R O J E C NT
3* [RETUR
Thank you for your donations toward
this ongoing outreach ministry!

Project RETURN grew out of a volunteer base that believed
men and women returning from incarceration deserved a second
chance and offers support toward that belief.

Many of these men and women return to the community with little
more than the clothes on their back. Project RETURN accepts
donations from the community to help with the immediate needs
for those returning from incarceration.

Some of the MOST NEEDED items are:
« Gently used and laundered clothing

« Under-garments

« Personal Hygiene Products
« Coats, Hats & Gloves

« Pots & Pans

« Pillows & Blankets

« Laundry Detergent, Bleach
- Toilet Paper

 Food Cards

« Bus Passes/Gas Cards

There are cardboard boxes
in the Heritage room where
your donations can be
dropped off. All donations
will be taken directly to
Project RETURN.

Questions? Contact Nate Shubat | nateshubat@gmail.com
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77%/{' | Contact Information

A
Trinity Lutheran Church | &=

qp

ELCA |

262-334-2125 | trinity@trinitywestbend.com | trinitywestbend.com (ifj

Pastor Cristy Schoob
262-483-0792
cschoob@trinitywestbend.com

Pastor David Schoob
262-483-0791
dschoob@trinitywestbend.com

J—

\\
Trinity Office Hours...........n... 8 AM-3PM
Sue Beekman Parish Coordinator
sbeekman@trinitywestbend.com | 262-334-2125
Alyssa Brockman........... Children’s Ministry Coordinator
trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com | 262-343-5557
Hazel Griffin...........cc.nn. Music Ministry Coordinator
h_ggriffin@charter.net | 262-339-1493
Ruth MacDonald Parish Clerk
ruthmicr@yahoo.com
Sandy Poenitsch................ Communication Coordinator

sandy@strokesofgrace.com | 262-388-1616

Phil Wagner
10

Facilities Manager

A

Anita McClain

Reconciling in Christ | 140 N. 7™ AVE | WEST BEND, WI 53095

Congregation Council Members

PRESIDENT

Charlie Hillman.................

Paul Bauman

...... ACTING VICE-PRESIDENT

TREASURER

Penny Bergerud
Bryan Johnson
Todd Markgraf
Aaron Pierce
Nate Kenworthy
Candy Sarauer
Jay Riederer

Madison Gieryn

Ministry Teams:
Outreach

Worship & Music
Faith Development
Stewardship
Community Building
Invitation

Property

Ministry Support
Technology
Finance





